












REGIONAL OFFICE OF EDUCATION #50 
 

COMPLIANCE REPORT SUMMARY 
 
 
 

PRIOR FINDINGS NOT REPEATED (GOVERNMENT AUDITING STANDARDS) 
 

NONE 
 

PRIOR FINDINGS NOT REPEATED (FEDERAL COMPLIANCE) 
 
NONE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

INFORMAL EXIT CONFERENCE 
 

An informal exit conference was held on October 1, 2008.  Attending were Brad Harriman, Regional 
Superintendent, Annabelle Gillespie, Comptroller, and Timothy G. Bryan, CPA, Partner, Kemper CPA 
Group LLP.  There were no findings to discuss. 
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The Management's Discussion and Analysis and Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund Schedule of 
Funding Progress on pages 16a-16h, and 51 are not a required part of the basic financial statements but 
are supplementary information required by accounting principles generally accepted in the United States 
of America.  We have applied certain limited procedures, which consisted principally of inquiries of 
management regarding the methods of measurement and presentation of the required supplementary 
information.  However, we did not audit the information and express no opinion on it. 
 
Our audit was conducted for the purpose of forming opinions on the financial statements that 
collectively comprise the Regional Office of Education #50's basic financial statements.  The combining 
and individual nonmajor fund financial statements, budgetary comparison schedules, and Schedule of 
Disbursements to School District Treasurers and Other Entities are presented for purposes of additional 
analysis and are not a required part of the basic financial statements.  The accompanying Schedule of 
Expenditures of Federal Awards is presented for purposes of additional analysis as required by U.S. 
Office of Management and Budget Circular A-133, Audits of States, Local Governments, and Non-Profit 
Organizations, and is also not a required part of the basic financial statements.  The combining and 
individual nonmajor fund financial statements, budgetary comparison schedules, and the Schedule of 
Expenditures of Federal Awards have been subjected to the auditing procedures applied in the audit of 
the basic financial statements and, in our opinion, are fairly stated in all material respects in relation to 
the basic financial statements taken as a whole. 
 

  
Certified Public Accountants and Consultants 
 
Evansville, Indiana 
April 9, 2009 
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